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This is to inform the University Community and all fresh students of the University that the 2016/2017 Orientation of Fresh Students earlier scheduled for Monday, 5th to Wednesday, 7th December, 2016 has been re-scheduled for Wednesday, 14th to Friday 16th December, 2016.




The National Universities Commission (NUC) has appointed the Vice-Chancellor, Nnamdi Azikiwe University, Prof. Joseph Ahaneku FAS as a mentor of Legacy University Okija, Anambra State.  The appointment according to the NUC is as a result of the trust and confidence of the National University Commission on the University Vice-Chancellor.

Receiving a letter of Academic Mentorship during a courtesy visit by members of the Legacy University Planning Implementation Committee (PIC) led by the Chairman, Dr. Leo Nkameme, Prof. Ahaneku charged them to always seek the right directives when needed.  He admonished members of the Planning Implementation Committee (PIC) to always identify, recreate and redefine programmes that will benefit the people and help in solving societal problems.

He advised members of the Committee to make the right choices in staffing, introduction of University programmes and in other academic endeavours.  Prof. Ahaneku also enjoined the members of the board to submit the University template in order to facilitate proper administration and mentorship.

He encouraged them to work hard towards achieving the set down goals of the University.

The Legacy University’s Chairman, PIC Dr. Leo Nkameme expressed appreciation to the UNIZIK Vice-Chancellor for accepting the request by the National University Commission and pledged that the University will cooperate with the Vice-Chancellor.

Dr. Nkameme also expressed optimism that mentorship of UNIZIK will yield fruitful and positive value that will promote the growth and development of the University.

Also present at the courtesy visit were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic), Prof. Charles Esimone, the Director, Information and Public Relations/Chief Protocol of the University, Dr. Emmanuel C. Ojukwu.



A Professor of Chemical Engineering, Prof. Dominic Okechukwu Onukwuli has delivered the 34th inaugural lecture of Nnamdi Azikiwe University on the 8th of December, 2016 at the University Auditorium.

The lecture which was titled “From Local Raw Materials for Industrial Products to Researches in Reforming Catalyst” saw the presence of Professors, both serving and retired, Deans, HODs, Lecturers, Non-teaching Staff, Students, Family members of the lecturer, Friends and well-wishers.

Speaking during his lecture, Prof. Onukwuli said that the industrialization of any nation and its economic growth depends, to a large extent, on the development and utilization of its raw materials. He opined that it is primarily by adding value of resources that nations can best create wealth and generate employment for its people. He stated that the reasons for low local production of raw materials are; Infrastructural deficiency, lack of technical skills and training facilities, adverse effect of globalization, poor funding and hardship investment Climate, inconsistency in policies and policies that are not globally competitive, lack of effective backward integration by large companies and reluctance of some manufacturers to innovate using local alternative.

Emphasizing on small and medium scale enterprises, he said that it should be created to process different raw materials. He encouraged research institutes and Universities to always conduct researches in ways of upgrading our raw materials.

The Chemical Engineer urged Government and private sectors to fund Research and the Development of local raw materials, so as to improve the current situation in the country, implying that it could solve problems of unemployment, create wealth, and raise the nation’s status amongst great nations.

In his Remarks, the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. J.E. Ahaneku, FAS who was represented by the DVC (Academic), Prof. Charles Esimone, thanked all who came for the lecture, especially retired professors who make it a point of duty to always attend. According to him, inaugural lectures are an avenue for everyone to add to already acquirede knowledge. He expressed joy that he learnt quite a lot from the lecture. 

After the VC’s remark, Prof. Okechukwu D. Onukwuli was decorated as the 34th Inaugural Lecturer of Nnamdi Azikiwe University, by the DVC (Academic). 

In his vote of thanks, Prof. Jerome Okafor expressed joy at the success of the 34th lecture of the University. He thanked everyone that found time to come, while urging that its good to make it a point of duty to attend inaugural lectures, because its not just for the faculty involved. The next inaugural lecture according to him will be in February, 2016 by Prof. Emma Okunna.


The University Community is invited to the Commissioning of Prof. Chinyere Stella Okunna Legacy Building scheduled to hold as follows:

Time:
10.00 a.m.

Date:
Tuesday, 20th December 2016
Venue:
Beside Mass Communication Department




The newly admitted students of Nnamdi Azikiwe University have expressed so much joy and hope as they go through their registration processes.

Speaking with UNIZIK Bulletin Crew, some of the Students interviewed said they were elated, being admitted into the Prestigious Citadel of learning. Students of the Departments of Cooperative Economics, Geology, Mass Communication, Nursing amongst others who were interviewed, all opined that the University is one of the best they have visited in the east. 

According to them, the admission and registration process adopted this year is very commendable, especially the fact that most of the process were done through the internet.  They all stated that they were almost done with their registration. Most of them said they would put on all effort needed to make sure they come out with commendable results and make their parents and the University proud.
More so, it was noted that most of the Faculties have begun lectures for the first year students and the students are coping with the lectures. Some of the students said they would want to be part of those that would arrive early in January, hence they may not be going back to their bases, but would travel to their villages for the Christmas break so as to resume early.



The danger of Drug abuse has again been harped by the Anambra State Commander, National Drug Law Enforcement Agency, Mr. Sule Momodu, at an interactive session on the “Danger of Drug and Addiction among the Youths” held on the 6th of December, 2016 at the UNIZIK University Auditorium.

Speaking during his lecture, the State Commander said Drug abuse means when a drug is not used for medical reason, or when it’s used excessively.  He elaborated on the reason why some people take drug as being; ignorant, availability of the drug, peer group influence, broken home, curiosity, psychology/emotional stress amongst others.  Also, he talked on signs of drug abuse which he said could include: Being unusually withdrawn, physical deterioration, memory lapses, short attention span, deviant behaviour, poor physical coordination, unhealthy appearance, unusual use of dark glasses etc.  More so, on the consequences of drug abuse, he mentioned: rape, robbery, arson, prostitution, mentally sick, road accident, family disintegration, high blood pressure, heart disease, brain and liver damage; for women: destruction of womb or birth effects.

Furthermore, Mr. Momodu advised the youths especially the students to avoid those who use drug, confide in their parents and report those selling drug to the necessary authority, but should be done discreetly.  He encouraged and recommended the following as ways of checkmating the students:

· Proper documentation  of students who leave outside the school

· the need for a drug free club to be established
·  establishment of a committee involving the NDLEA and the University
In his remarks, the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Joseph Ahaneku, FAS who was represented by the Dean, Students Affairs, Dr. Stan Udedi commended the State Commander for presenting the lecture.  He advised those who take unprescribed drug to desist from it, and those who take hard drugs, he warned that it could alter the brain function. He thanked the organizers of the interactive session, while expressing hope that programmes as such could help return the youths who have strayed.

In her speech, the coordinator of the programme, Prof. Rita Ugokwe-Ossai said there has been an increase in the discussions on drugs abuse and its related dangers, which has brought about insurgencies and counter insurgencies leading to grave violence. Hence the need for the interactive session to re-educate and sensitize the youths, especially the undergraduates on the danger of drugs abuse and addiction.  She thanked the Vice-Chancellor and all those who made the programme a success.

There were questions directed to the State Commander by lecturers and students, and he gave answers to them respectively. Lecturers from the Department of Psychology were present in the company of the HOD, Dr. Harry Obi Nwosu.

PROF. I. P. ORAJAKA NOMINATED FOR AN AWARD OF OUTSTANDING PUBLIC SERVICE BY THE EXECUTIVE GOVERNOR OF ANAMBRA STATE

Prof. I. P. Orajaka of the Department of Geological Sciences, Nnamdi Azikiwe University has been nominated by His Excellency, the Executive Governor of Anambra State Chief Willie Obiano for an award of an outstanding Public Service.

The award according to a released signed by the Secretary of the State Government Prof. Solo Chukwulobelu is in recognition and respect of his distinguished service dedicated to the fundamental interest, strategic development and progress of Anambra state.
The award will be made on 16th December, 2016 as part of events marking the 25th Anniversary of the creation of Anambra State at Government Lodge by 12 noon.
KEEP THE FAMILY AND CAREER BALANCED, PROF. P. IGBOKWE URGES WOMEN AT NAUWA AGM/CHRISTMAS PARTY

The former Dean of the Faculty of Engineering, Prof. Philomena Igbokwe has encouraged Nnamdi Azikiwe University Women who held their Annual General Meeting/Christmas Party recently at the University Auditorium to always strike a balance between the family and their career.

Speaking further, Prof. Igbokwe said a strong woman is one who is confident and fights a good cause by challenging herself to keep growing, learning and improving herself. Also, while emphasizing on career and family she said there is need for preparation and Joint decision making, as it requires both partners to plan to accommodate everyone. She enumerated the characteristics of good family balance as; having enough time for both family and work, having enough backup to be able to cope with emergencies, being on the right personal and professional path for the future. These, according to her could be achieved using these strategies: Valuing family as highest priority over professional responsibilies and advancement, deriving enjoyment and purpose from the career, taking pride in dual earning, priority management, stress management and time management. 

The professor of Chemical Engineering, said stress management involves; recognizing and understanding the signs of stress, identifying and understanding the sources of stress, learning to manage controllable source of stress, learning to support oneself and to cope with stress reactions and situations beyond control. This implies the need to: maintain perspective, make time for fun, taking things easy- don’t pressure yourself to do more than you are able to; utilizing your annual leave to rest, rejuvenate and re-focus.  More so, she stated four steps in achieving the above: 1. Important and urgent, 2. Not important but urgent, 3. Important but not urgent, 4. Not important and not urgent. 

In his remark, the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Joseph E. Ahaneku, FAS thanked Nnamdi Azikiwe University Women Association (NAUWA) for organizing the programme. He said that the role of women cannot be over emphasized because they are well organised. Women, he said are great leaders who play critical role in the development of our society. He appreciated the Speaker, Anambra State of House Assembly, Hon. Rita Maduagwu for honouring the invitation, thanking her for the way she is discharging her duty in the State Assembly.

The Commissioner for Education and a staff of the University, Prof. Kate Omenugha, who came for the event dressed in the association’s uniform, thanked the University women for coming up with the idea of bringing NAUWA together. She urged members of NAUWA to buy the shares from the intended establishment of a bakery initiated by the association, as it would go a long way in helping them in the future. She promised to make a contribution to the association to help in taking it to greater heights.
While appreciating the initiative by the Nnamdi Azikiwe University Women, the Anambra State Speaker addressed women as “Pillars of Hope.” She urged NAUWA to be professionals in all their dealings, because a well trained woman guarantees the future.

In her vote of thanks, the Convener of the event and wife of the VC, Dr. (Mrs.) Gladys Ahaneku, thanked dignitaries who honoured the invitation. She appreciated the Management for their unquantifiable support to the University women, and expressed her gratitude to NAUWA members who turned up for the programme. The amiable cardiologist expressed hope that NAUWA would keep growing from strength to strength in upholding its objectives. 

The former HOD of Music, Prof. Agatha Onwuekwe rendered a proposed NAUWA anthem written by her.

The event was sparked up by the music department who provided danceable music, and a drama presentation by NAUWA members. Some members of the University Management were also present.



Engr. Chinafumnanya Ani of physical Planning Unit expresses appreciation to the University community for the prayers, partnership, gifts and presence at his wedding ceremony. He prayed God to reward every member of staff abundantly.



NASU, UNIZIK, Awka calls on prospective buyers to limited plots of land for sale at three attractive locations in Anambra State at moderate prices.

Isiagu

-
650,000

Awka 

-
900,000

Mgbakwu
-
500,000

Interested buyers should contact chairman NASU - 0708121776

Chairman NASU land Committee - 08100490918
NASU Secretary - 08034335285

The Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Joseph E. Ahaneku, FAS will be conferred with an honorary Chieftaincy title by His Royal Highness Igwe Dr. K.O.N Orizu 111. The conferment of the Chieftaincy title will be part of the activities for the celebration of the Igwe’s 91st Birthday Celebration and 53rd Ofala Festival that is slated to hold on:
Date:

Wednesday, 28th December, 2016

Venue:  
Igwe’s Palace
Goodwill messages at the cost of N30,000 per page can be sent to: igwennewipalace@gmail.com, obiorizu@yahoo.com and chaorizu@gmail.com. Pay into IGWE NNEWI OFALA FESTIVAL, DIAMOND BANK 00837977779. 
FACULTY OF BASIC MEDICAL SCIENCES INVITES THE UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY TO HER VALEDICTORY/AWARD CEREMONY

The Faculty of Basic Medical Sciences invites the University Community to its Valedictory/Award Ceremony 0f 2015/2016 Graduands.



The Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Joseph E. Ahaneku has appointed Dr. Donald Okoli, Department of Physics and Industrial Physics as Deputy Director Sustainable Development.

The appointment is for the 2015/2016 Academic Session.  It took effect from 9th of May, 2016.



	S/N
	Name
	Date

	1.
	Engr. Prof. Harold C. Godwin
	18th August, 2022

	2.
	Prof. Gabriel Anene
	20th October, 2022

	3.
	Prof. Akujobi, Comfort Nne
	8th December, 2022



The 45 traditional rulers of Old Aguata Union (OAU) will confer Chieftaincy title on our Vice-Chancellor Prof. Joseph E. Ahaneku, FAS on 21st January, 2017 at Aguata Local Government Secretariat Compound by 10.00am. Well-wishers are requested to send in their goodwill messages on or before 9th of January, 2017 to PRO, OAU Professionals, UNIZIK Chapter.  (08035063047)
The advert rates are as follows:

Inside front page 

-
N50, 000

Inside back cover

-
N50, 000


Back cover page

-
N80, 000 

Centre spread

-
N100, 000 

Full page


-
N20, 000 

Half page 


-
N10, 000

Quarter page


-
N5, 000

All correspondence to PRO, OAU Professionals.



Following the approval of a third language project dedicated to the teaching and learning of French at tertiary level by the Nigerian and the French Governments, the Federal Ministry of Education (FME) has nominated two UNIZIK French teachers, Prof. Justina Nneka Okoye and Mr. Chukwunonso Muotoo for the Nigerian French Language Project (NFLP) training.

The NFLP training program which will kick off in November, 2016 focus on the development of the teaching of French for specific purposes such as French for Business, French for Banking, French  for Diplomacy etc.

The training which will be held in Abuja is scheduled as follows:

i.
Date:
  
21st  - 23rd of November, 2016


Venue:
Abuja, Nigeria 

ii.
Date:

7th  - 16th of February, 2017


Venue:
Abuja, Nigeria

Duration of i &ii: 11days




The Common Wealth Scholarship Commission in the United Kingdom is inviting Nnamdi Azikiwe University for academic fellowships to be held in the UK from September/October, 2017.

The purpose of Common Wealth Academic Fellowships is to provide an opportunity for fellows to undertake a period of research, to network, and to update knowledge and skills related to their academic subject and responsibilities. Awards are tenable for, between three and ten months at any approved UK University or higher education institution.

The Commission has requested for two candidates from the University. All interested candidates are hereby referred to the official website http://bit.ly/cscuk-academic-fellowships



The Director of Open Space and Space Allocation, UNIZIK, Prof. G. O. Umeasiegbu invites the University Community to the Wedding Ceremony of his son, Nnamdi Chisom and Barr. Akachukwu Peace on Saturday 7th January, 2017 at Church of Pentecost Anglican Communion beside Govt. House, Awka at 10.00 a.m.  Reception follows immediately at Emmaus House Complex along Arthur Eze Avenue, Awka.




The immediate past Registrar of the University, Barr. C. C. Okeke invites the University Community to the marriage ceremony between her daughter Miss. Ijeoma Vera Okeke and Mr. Chidi Kenneth on Friday 30th of December, 2016 at Church of Pentecost Anglican Communion beside Government House, Awka at 12noon. Reception follows immediately at Suncity Exclusive Hotel (Hall of Honour) Awka by Regina Caeli Junction.

marriage ceremony takes place on 27th of December, 2016 at Barr. C. C. Okeke’s compound Umunnealam, Umudim, Nnewi, Nnewi North Local Government Area Anambra State.   

BIRTHDAY

	S/N
	NAME 
	DEPARTMENT
	DATE

	1.
	Pastor Chioma N.  Okeke
	UNIZIK Business School
	December 15

	2.
	Nwofor, Ngozika
	Early Childhood
	December 23

	3.
	Nwofor Ngozika Mabel
	Dept. of Early Childhood (Fac. of Edu)
	December 25

	4.
	Okoye Christian Obiora 
	Electrical  Engineer 
	December 25

	5.
	Rev. Fr. Dr. Emma Umezinwa
	Music Department
	December 25

	6.
	Okeke, Rita Nkechinyere
	DIPR
	December 26

	7.
	Anaere Chukwugozie C. 
	Personnel Unit 
	December 31


PIONEER DEAN, SCHOOL OF POST GRADUATE STUDIES UNIZIK PASSES ON

The Vice Chancellor Prof. Joseph Ahaneku announces the death of Late Prof. Nobert Okoye, the first Dean , school of Post Graduate Studies, Nnamdi Azikiwe University, a Professor of Psychology and former Dean, Faculty of social Sciences. He retired from the University in the year 1998.

Late Prof. Nobert Okoye died on 1st November 2016 after a protracted illness in New York USA.

Until his death, he was the wife of Prof. Angelina Okoye and the father of Prof. S.C Ifemeje of the faculty of Law, UNIZIK Awka.



Works Services Department, UNIZIK, has lost two of its staff 

· Mr. Samuel Chukwurah Ekwunife (Onyenaenyo) of Umuanum Village, Nibo in Awka South L. G. A. of Anambra State. Until his death, he was a driver attached to Geology Department. His burial has been scheduled to take place on Monday 12th of December, 2016. According to a release signed by the assistant Secretary, Mr. Chinedu Nwaobasi, all drivers are expected to attend the condolence on Saturday, 17th of December, 2016. 
· Mr. Moses A. Okeke (Ochili) of Umuesona Kindred, Uruoji village, Agukwu Nri, Anaocha Local Government Area, Anambra  State. He died on Thursday 20th of October, 2016. Until his death, he served as the driver attached to the University High School as a senior Transport Superintendent II (grade level 12).
Department of Vocational Education/Business Education Programme Loses Student

Department of Vocational Education, Nnamdi Azikiwe University has lost one of its students, Master Kenechukwu Ignatius Maduako.  He died on 9th of November, 2016 at Chukwuemeka Odumegwu Ojukwu University Teaching Hospital, Awka.

Bereavement

The Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Joseph Ahaneku, FAS regrets to announce the demise of:

· Mrs. Catherine Oyidi Okeke, who died on 23rd of September, 2016 after a brief illness. She will be buried on 10th of January, 2017 at her husband’s compound, Umubele Village, Awka, Anambra State. Until her death, she was the mother of Justina Ify Okeke of Records Unit and Mr. Osondu Okeke of the Mechanic Section of Works Services Department, UNIZIK.
VICE – CHANCELLOR’S SECURITY LINES

Please if you have any information on any matter bothering you ranging from extortion of money, sexual harassment, intimidation or bad work habit. Kindly send a text to the following numbers 08136006205, 08063786022 and the Vice-Chancellor will investigate and take action. Confidentiality is assured.

This Bulletin is printed and published by the Directorate of Information & Public Relations (DIPR) of the Vice – Chancellor’s office.
Quote:  One of the tests of leadership is the ability to recognize a problem before it becomes an emergency.  – Anonymous       1

